VENTILATION

Concerned about the ventilation efficiency of the site overall and feel the proposed tower height should be reconsidered on the assumption that 10m may inadequate to eliminate and disperse potential odour 
STORM TANKS – REDUNDANT OR NOT - OCTOBER MEETING

It was explained at the October consultation meeting, that when the CSO interceptor will be built, the Acton Storm Tanks would become redundant, therefore removal/decommissioning would become a highly viable option. If the view being taken on the tanks is now in a state of flux this emphasises the need for clarity from this project for residents local to the area

STORM TANKS USEAGE - LOCAL IMPACT

The current functioning of the storm tanks gives rise to odours every time a storm generates enough rainwater to trigger their use. The project details infer/explain the storm tanks will not be decommissioned in fact specifically state that they will remain in use as and when needed on which basis assurance is required about the ongoing pollution risk. In addition residents should understand what additional filtering and venting and preferably capping is proposed to eliminate the pollution risk.

STORM TANKS - ENVIRONMENTAL AND PLANNING ISSUES

When these tanks were built, the location was at the outskirts of London and served their purpose well. The function changed to Storm Tanks latterly and with a continuously developing residential area around them, the tank environment became enclosed, insular, out of date and urban context. Today, the appearance of this site is un-appealing, the visual impact is aggressive and unsustainable. The concrete fencing with barbed wire gives an industrial harshness to this area. The disused railway land contributes to this impression as it is a sort of semi-no-man’s land with half taken by the developers of the new development on Warple Way with the intention of using it as a car park and half of the land with overgrown vegetation suffering from occasional fly tipping and of course habitation by foxes.

SITE LIGHTING

The details are vague on how the site will be lit but should this be required light spill towards local housing should be minimised, during and after construction

COUNTERS CREEK

The size of the connection tunnel from the Acton site, to the Hammersmith pumping station off Fulham Palace Road (TTT site 2) has yet to be finalised and could exceed 4m in diameter. This part of the planning of the proposals is impacted by the solution selected for the Counters Creek issue. It is not clear if the construction of the larger 4m tunnels will create significantly more construction work than is presently indicated.
SPECIFIC ISSUES RELATED TO THE DEVELOPMENT WORK

1. How many truckloads of earth will require removal, what times of day and over what period?

2. What route will the removal of the earth take?

3. What machinery will be used to excavate the earth?

4. What vibrations and noise are anticipated?

5. What is planned for the tunnel once the main tunnel has been built?

6. What compensation planned for the disturbance?
Documents
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